
                                         Contact Us 

Hempfield Church of the Brethren 
Mailing Address: P.O. Box 246, East Petersburg PA 17520 

Physical Location: 1186 Stevens Street, Manheim PA 17545  
Website: www.hempfieldcob.org 

 

Our staff members are here to help when you need them. Please feel free to 
contact them if you have a need. 

Doug Hinton – Senior Pastor 
Cell: 717-951-5290; E-mail: doug@hempfieldcob.org  

Scheduled Day Off: Monday 

Josh Fulmer – Youth Minister 
Cell: 717-723-7732; E-mail: josh@hempfieldcob.org 

 Scheduled Day Off: Friday 

Geoff Davis – Associate Pastor 
Home: 717-569-6284; E-mail: gdavis6320@comcast.net 

Laura Meiser – Music Director & Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator 
Cell: 717-689-0465; E-mail: laura@hempfieldcob.org 

Emmy Schott – Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator 
Cell: 717-333-8216; E-mail: emmy@hempfieldcob.org 

Irene Hershey – Administrator 
Phone: 717-898-0181; E-mail: office@hempfieldcob.org 
Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. 

Please submit bulletin information to Irene by Wednesday noon.  

HCOB Family Facts 
General Offering for March 13, 2022 =  

General Fund $ 11,335.40 
Amount needed weekly to meet budget = $10,512 

Building Fund for March 13, 2022 = $ 100.00                                     
2 Cent a Meal Offering $753.00 

One Great Hour of Sharing $320.00 
Soup Fundraiser $600.00 (To Date) 

 
 
 

This Week @ H.C.O.B. 
 

Today:                                                   Wednesday:  
                                                                  7:00pm Choir Practice 
 Monday:                                               Thursday: 
    Doug’s Day Off                                     6pm Praise Band 
 Tuesday:                                                Friday:                                                                      
    7:00pm Leadership Team                    Josh’s Day off  
                                                               

                                                          

                

Sunday, March 20, 2022  

mailto:doug@hempfieldcob.org
mailto:gdavis6320@comcast.net
mailto:laura@hempfieldcob.org
https://hempfieldcob.breezechms.com/people/view/1104762
mailto:office@hempfieldcob.org


  
                                                

 

 

 

 
  “We believe that living in Christ Jesus, who is our peace, means more      

than advocating for peace; it means embodying God’s peace, living 

God’s real presence in and for all peoples and all creation. 

Peacemakers are Christ’s living and resurrected body at work in the 

world today.” (Annual Conference 1991)  What could you do?  What 

could we do? 

 

  PRELUDES   
  

  WELCOME & ANNOUNCEMENTS  

  
  OUTREACH IN ACTION: Deb Foti, United World Mission 

 

  CALL TO WORSHIP  

 
  Leader: The Lord says,  

  All:      “I am the God of your ancestors.  

  Leader: I have indeed seen the misery of my people.  

  All:       I have heard them crying out because of their                 

      oppressors.  

  Leader:   So I have come down to rescue them.  

  All:     And to bring them into a good and spacious land.”  

  Leader:  Oh Lord Almighty,  

  All:     We look to Zion, to your promise of restoration, of     

     Shalom.  Empower us to help bring about your kingdom 

     here and now.  

     
  PRAISE & WORSHIP  Goodness of God 

     Revive Us Again 

   

  SCRIPTURE    John 15:18-25  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  MORNING PRAYER & LORD’S PRAYER 

 

  SPECIAL MUSIC Be Still 
                           Sanctuary Choir      

   

  SCRIPTURE   2 Corinthians 1:3-11 

 

  SPECIAL MUSIC Promises  
Sarah Cummings & Jen Hinton 

 

  MESSAGE            CONNECTED TO CHRIST 
 

  HYMN  How Firm a Foundation           #567 

 

  *BENEDICTION    Responsive Reading #711 (Hymnal) 
 

 *POSTLUDE    

   *Those who are able are invited to stand 

 

                       Preacher – Pastor Geoff Davis 

                       Worship Leader – Al Shuss 

                       Accompanist – Jen Hinton  

                       Praise Band Leader – Laura Meiser 

                       Sound Tech –Rich Bushong & Mitchell Barnes 

                        Video Tech – Doug Howard 

 
PREPARE YOUR HEARTS FOR WORSHIP NEXT SUNDAY BY 

READING AHEAD!  Next Sunday, Doug Hinton will be preaching on  

1 Peter 4:12-19; Romans 8:28-39.  Please read and prayerfully study 

this passage this week as we prepare to worship together.  

Worship Today 
 



  EASTER FLOWER SALE!  
The Worship Team invites you to purchase 
beautiful flowers to decorate the sanctuary for 
Easter, and then to take home after the service. 
Please sign up in the narthex March 13 or 20, 
or contact Deb Bendit to place your order at 
717-808-8453. Daffodils, mini Daffodils, 
Chrysanthemums and Tulips in 6 inch pots are 

available for $6 each. Thank you for beautifying the church!  

 

POST HIGH SCHOOL 

GRADUATES: If you, or someone 

you know is graduating from a college, 

university, or other post high school 

program, please send the name & 

contact information to Donna Reed, of the Education Team, (via church 

mailbox or rdreed2@verizon.net) by April 17, 2022 in order to 

complete a short questionnaire that is due April 24, 2022 We would 

like to celebrate with you as you finish this chapter of your 

life!  Graduation Sunday is June 5, 2022 

 

Please consider showering Hiram Royer with 

Birthday wishes as he turns 98 years young on 

April 16th. 

Address:  Hiram Royer 

                151 Fairview Drive, Apt. 224 

    Lititz, PA  17543 

 

 

Our hearts reach out to the Kreider family 

on the passing of Nancy Kreider.  Cards of 

condolences can be sent to: 

The Kreider Family 

139 Martin Avenue 

Ephrata, PA  17522 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Outreach in Action: Today is 
our One Great Hour of Sharing 
offering. Gifts empower Church 
of the Brethren ministries like 
Brethren Volunteer Service, 
Discipleship Ministries, Office of 
Global Mission, Brethren Disaster 
Ministries, the Global Food 
Initiative, and many others. 
 

 
Please make your checks payable to Hempfield Church of the 
Brethren with the memo line of "One Great Hour of Sharing". 
Simply place your check in the offering plate on 3/20 or 3/27.  
Offerings can also be mailed to the church. Thank You! 
 

 

 

Join us for Camp Swatara’s Family 
Camp Opening Work Day on Sat, April 2. 
We will be doing yard work and cleaning 

to prepare the grounds for the 
summer. Camp will provide donuts and 
lunch. Volunteers are welcome to camp 
for FREE for the weekend. We’ll meet at 
Camp at 8:30 am. Please sign-up on the 
sheet in the narthex. Questions: contact 

Janice Haldeman or Dave Bendit. 
Thanks from the Outreach Team! 

 

 

 

 

Announcements 
 
 



 
 

Mark your calendars! 
• March 1st – March 31st Registration for the Easter Egg 

Hunt will be open. Share with your friends and neighbors. 

Register by clicking on the link on the church website.  

• March 27th – Extraordinary Egg Event will occur after the 

worship service in John Naas Hall. All are welcome to 

prepare for the Easter Egg Hunt by stuffing candy in Easter 

Eggs. A light brunch will conclude the event for those who 

would like to stay and fellowship. Please sign up in the 

Narthex if you plan on attending the event so that we can 

plan accordingly.  

• April 9th – Easter Egg Hunt will begin at church at 10 a.m. 

We will need some volunteers to welcome community 

guests and extra hands to help the event run smoothly.  

• April 9th – May 8th – Vacation Bible School registration is 

open. This year’s VBS: Jerusalem: Market Place will be 

held June 6th – June 9th.  

If you would like to contribute to the Easter Egg Hunt, you are 

welcome to drop off bags of individually wrapped candy (no 

products containing peanuts please) and/or plastic eggs in the 

large basket located in the Narthex now through March 20th.  
 

 

 

 

 

Are you looking for a meaningful way to help 

children and families after disasters? 

 

Do you have a warm heart, patience, team 

spirit, a sense of adventure, and time to give? 

 

Children’s Disaster Service  

Volunteer Workshop 

May 13-14, 2022 
At 

Lititz Church of the Brethren 

300 Orange Street 

Lititz, PA  17543 

A $55 registration fee covers materials and trainer costs. 

Meals and overnight accommodations are provided by the 

host organization. 

Late registrations after April 22, 2022 are $65 

Visit www.childrensdisasterservices.org for registration 

information. 

 

HEAR YE, HEAR YE!!  We are still missing 

the names of the owners for 2 giving envelope 

boxes.  If you have box number 374 or 382, 

please let Tom Connelly know at   

     tomconn@aol.com. 
 

 

CHICKEN CORN NOODLE SOUP 

Available TODAY following the worship 

service.  Take some home for lunch or to 

give to a neighbor.  A $10 donation is 

appreciated. 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 


